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Two Additional GPD Officers Test Positive for COVID-19; 
GPD’s Services Bureau Temporarily Suspends Operations 

 

COVID-19 test results are reported from multiple labs at varying times of the day. The Joint 
Information Center will report cumulative COVID-19 test results once a day, unless unavailable.  
 

For updated information on COVID-19 cases on Guam, visit the COVID-19 Dashboard and 
Situation Report at​ ​http://dphss.guam.gov/covid-19/​. 
 
Two Additional GPD Officers Confirmed Positive 

On Wednesday, August 18, 2020, the Guam Police Department (GPD) was made aware of two 
police officers who had tested positive for COVID-19. The officers are currently in home 
isolation. The two officers are assigned to GPD’s specialized unit and GPD’s Administrative 
Services Bureau, with each officer having minimal contact to the greater community. 

GPD is working alongside the Department of Public Health and Social Services (DPHSS) with 
ongoing contact tracing. All GPD personnel who have been identified as close contact with the 
two officers reported on Tuesday, August 18 and the two additional reported today, are in home 
quarantine and await COVID-19 test results. GPD is undergoing deep cleansing and sanitizing of 
all offices and the respective sections in assuring the health and safety of all GPD personnel.  

GPD’s Services Bureau Temporarily Suspends Operations 
In compliance with Executive Order 2020-27 declaring Pandemic Condition of Readiness 1, the 
GPD’s Administrative Services Bureau, which consists of Recreational and Boating Safety, 
Records and ID Section and the Armory will be suspending operations and services to the 
community. A guideline is provided for those that may be affected by the suspension of 
operations: 
 
Vessel Registrations and Renewal 

● Automatic Extension of Vessel Registrations for REGISTRATIONS EXPIRING IN 
AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER 2020 

○ Any vessel registrations which expire in August 2020 and September 2020 will be 
extended through October 31, 2020.  

 
Firearms Registrations 

● New Firearms Registrations and Ownership Transfers 
○ Issuance will resume when the office opens for normal operations. 
○ Firearms Identification Cards (Concealed and Non-Concealed): 

■ Expired Firearms Identification Cards 
● For all firearms identification cards which expire from August 16 

through September 30, all late fees will be waived. 
● All firearms identification cards which expired prior to August 16, 

late fees for the period from March 16 – April 30 will be waived as 
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long as renewal is done by May 31, 2020. Any other late fees will 
apply. 

■ New Firearms Identifications Cards 
● Issuance of new firearms identification cards will resume when the 

office opens for normal operations. 
 
GPD’s Records and ID Section: 

● Police Clearances, Traffic Accident Reports and Other Administrative Reports: 
○ Issuance will resume when GPD’s Records and ID Section resumes normal 

operations.  
 
For the latest information on COVID-19, visit​ ​dphss.guam.gov​ or​ ​guamrecovery.com​. For 
inquiries on COVID-19, contact 311 through a local number, or call the Joint Information Center 
at (671)478-0208/09/10. 
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